December 15, 1969 Mr. Charles Griffis 241 Spooner Hall Northern Michigan University Dear Charles: The Chairman of the All-University Student Judiciary has received your written indication that you would like an open hearing. He has taken this request into consideration and has decided as he is authorized to do on page 18 of the Student Code of Conduct to allow you two observers in addition to counsel who may assist you in presenting your case as also provided in the Student Code of Conduct. I also wish to inform you that due to the fact that the Iroquois Room is now decorated for Christmas parties your hearing is scheduled for the Sious Room at the same time indicated on the "Notification of Disciplinary Hearing." Sincerely, Michael Lassota, Chairman All-University Student Judiciary ML/kfh